Computer Literacy and General Education
We need to come to some closure or postponement on the Computer Literacy statement. Let me summarize where I believe we are.

1. We passed a motion to replace ITI1500, Office and Internet Technologies (2) with ITI1900 Business Information Technologies (2). This action effectively raises the standard for computer literacy and frees the science, music and education courses from using instructional time for basic Word, Outlook, Internet Explorer, PowerPoint and Excel skills. Academic Council tabled the substitution of ITI1500 with ITI1900 and referred the matter back to the General Education Committee.

2. ITI1500 is still in the catalog as an ITI course for 2 credit hours. It can be taken as a general elective but no longer satisfies the computer literacy requirement of General Education. It may serve as a prerequisite for the four listed GenEd courses. Academic Council tabled the substitution of ITI1500 with ITI1900 and referred the matter back to the General Education Committee.

3. A suggestion was made that ITI1500 be listed as a developmental course (09xx) that does not count toward an academic degree. This has not been adopted or rejected.

4. Three proposals to edit the Catalog statement to clarify expectations for computer literacy are on the table.

a. (1) Test incoming student skills at the ITI1500 level. Substitute ITI 1900 for ITI 1500; use ITI1500 or demonstrated skill as a prerequisite for one of four recommended courses (SCI, MUS, EDU, BUS) to fulfill computer literacy requirement. Total GenEd credits are unchanged.

b. (2) Test incoming student skills at the ITI1500 level. Reduce ITI1500 to a developmental course; drop GenEd reference to Computer Literacy; allow departments to specify required computer skills for majors. Reduce total GenEd credits by 2-3.

c. (3) Drop computer literacy references from GenEd Curriculum. Allow departments to define computer skills for majors; departments responsible to assess computer skills of their majors; departments offer department-specific computer skills course or select a computer skill course from another department as needed. Reduce total GenEd credits by 2-3.

5. Questions have been raised as to whether competence in information technologies should be part of the General Education Curriculum or if it should be left to the discretion of each academic department (Proposal 3). These questions arise from the belief that needed computer skills are specific to each discipline rather than a general skill.

